GP1 Reading & Speaking Practice #1 Story

Transforming Accessibility

Over the past 20 years, Japan has worked hard to improve its public **facilities** and **transportation** systems. These improvements have made things better for everyone. One important change is the **addition** of more **ramps** and elevators in train stations and buildings. This makes it easier for people with disabilities to **move around**.

The train stations and buses are cleaner and more comfortable. They added air conditioning and better seating, which helps people feel more comfortable during their journey. In addition, electronic signs have been installed in train stations to show train schedules and directions, making it easier for people to find their way. Faster and more efficient bullet trains have also been developed, which can take people to different cities in less time. Special spaces for bicycles in train stations have even been created, so people can easily ride their bikes and then take the train.

Another improvement is the **availability** of more restrooms in public places, so people don't have to worry about finding a bathroom when they are **out and about**. To ensure safety, **countdown timers** and better **lighting** have **been added** to **pedestrian** crossings. These changes have made public facilities and transportation more accessible, comfortable, and convenient for everyone in Japan.

Vocabulary Practice

* Try making sentences using some of these vocabulary words.

facility: 設備 transportation: 輸送 additional: 付加的な

ramp: 斜道 move around 巡る air conditioning 空気

調節

seating 着席 be installed 取り付ける be created 作られ

る

availability 入手可能 out and about 出歩いて countdown 秒読

み

timer 時計記録係 lighting 点灯 be added to に追加る

pedestrian 歩行者

Reading Comprehension Questions

※ Find the answer in the text. Try answering the questions yourself before skipping to the sample answers.

- 1. What has Japan worked hard to do over the past 20 years?
- 2. What changes have been made to make it easier for people with disabilities to move around?
- 3. How have trains become more comfortable during journeys?
- 4. Why have special spaces for bicycles been created?
- 5. What have more restrooms in public places allowed?

Your Thoughts

- Give your own opinion about these questions. Try
 answering the questions yourself before skipping to the
 sample answers.
- 6. Do you think the improvements to public facilities have been enough?
- 7. Why is it important to make these changes to public facilities?
- 8. What do you think of the public transportation systems in Japan?
- 9. Can you think of any additional changes that could be made that are not mentioned in the story?
- 10. What lesson can we learn from this story?

Sample Answers

- 1.Japan has worked hard to improve its public facilities and transportation systems.
- 2.One important change is the addition of more ramps and elevators in train stations and buildings.
- 3. They added air conditioning and better seating.
- 4.So people can easily ride their bikes and then take the train.
- 5.People don't have to worry about finding a bathroom when they are out and about.
- 6.I hope so. But I am not disabled so I would like to ask someone who was how much trouble they have getting around and if things have gotten better.
- 7.Because the community is meant to be available to everyone, so things that work as barriers for people with disabilities should be eliminated as much as possible.
- 8.I think they are very good! In almost all cities and suburbs in Japan, you don't really need a car to get around. You can rely on trains and buses to get everywhere.

- 9.I think we need public trashcans. My city has a major littering problem because there is no place to put trash such as food wrappers and people don't want to carry it around all day until they get home.
- 10. There have been quite a lot of changes to the public facilities and transportation systems in the last 20 years that I think many of us take for granted.

※翻訳ツールを使用しています。参考にまでにご利用下さい。

話

アクセシビリティの変革

過去 20 年間、日本は公共施設や交通システムの改善に懸命に取り組んできました。 これらの改善により、すべての人にとって状況が改善されました。 重要な変更の 1 つは、駅や建物にスロープとエレベーターが追加されたことです。 これにより、障害のある人も移動が容易になります。

駅やバスがよりきれいになり、より快適になりました。 エアコンと座席の 改良が加えられ、旅行中に人々がより快適に過ごせるようになりました。 さらに、駅には電車の時刻表や方向を示す電子看板が設置され、人々が道を見つけやすくなりました。 より速く効率的な新幹線も開発され、人々を より短い時間で別の都市に移動できるようになりました。 駅構内にも自転車用スペースが設けられ、気軽に自転車に乗って電車に乗れるように なっています。

もう 1 つの改善点は、公共の場所に利用できるトイレが増えたことで、 人々は外出時にトイレを見つけることを心配する必要がなくなります。 安 全を確保するために、横断歩道にはカウントダウンタイマーと照明の改善 が加えられました。 これらの変化により、日本のすべての人にとって公共 施設や交通機関はよりアクセスしやすく、快適で便利になりました。

<u>読解問題</u>

- ※答えは本文中にあります。 回答例に進む前に、自分で質問に答えてみてください。
- 1. 過去 20 年間、日本は何を頑張ってきましたか?
- 2. 障害のある人が移動しやすくするためにどのような変更が加えられましたか?
- 3. 電車の旅はどのように快適になりましたか?
- 4. なぜ自転車専用スペースが設けられているのですか?
- 5. 公共の場所にさらに多くのトイレが許可されているものは何ですか?

<u>あなたの考え</u>

- ※これらの質問について、あなた自身の意見を述べてください。 回答例に 進む前に、自分で質問に答えてみてください。
- 6. 公共施設の改善は十分だと思いますか?
- 7. 公共施設にこうした変更を加えることが重要なのはなぜですか?
- 8. 日本の公共交通機関についてどう思いますか?
- 9. ストーリーで言及されていない追加の変更が考えられますか?
- 10. この話からどんな教訓が得られますか?

回答例

1. 日本は公共施設や交通システムの改善に懸命に取り組んできました。

- 2. 重要な変更の 1 つは、駅や建物にスロープとエレベーターが追加されたことです。
- 3. エアコンと座席が追加されました。
- 4. そのため、人々は簡単に自転車に乗ってから電車に乗ることができます。
- 5. 外出時にトイレを探す心配がありません。
- 6. そう願っています。 しかし、私は障害者ではないので、障害を負っていた人に、どのくらい移動に苦労しているのか、状況は良くなったのかを聞きたいです。
- 7. コミュニティは誰もが利用できるものであるため、障害のある人にとって障壁となるものは可能な限り排除されるべきです。
- 8. とても良いと思います! 日本のほとんどすべての都市や郊外では、移動に車は必要ありません。 電車やバスを使えばどこにでも行くことができます。
- 9. 公共のゴミ箱が必要だと思います。 私の住む市は大きなポイ捨て問題を 抱えています。食品の包装紙などのゴミを置く場所がなく、人々は帰宅す るまで一日中持ち歩きたくないからです。
- 10. 過去 20 年間で公共施設や交通システムにかなり多くの変化があり、私たちの多くは当然のことだと思っていると思います。